
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE  HELD AT 
NEUADD MALDWYN, WELSHPOOL ON 18 OCTOBER, 2012 
 
PRESENT:     County Councillors J.M. Williams [Chair] 
County Councillor Mrs F. Jump and P. Harris  
  
Officers  
Nigel Williams, Senior Licensing Officer 
Colin Edwards, Solicitor, Clerk to the Sub-Committee  
   
1. APOLOGIES 

 
There were no apologies for absence. 
 

2. PROCEDURAL GUIDELINES 
 
The Chair introduced the Sub-Committee and its Clerk. 

 
The Clerk to the Sub-Committee on behalf of the Head of Legal, Scrutiny and 
Democratic Services explained the procedures to be followed by the Sub-
committee.  
 

3. APPLICATION TO REVIEW A PREMISES LICENCE – KINGS  HEAD, MEIFOD 
 

Applicant for review: Mr A. & Mrs E. Gwalchmai  
 
Licence holder: Mr R F Thomas, represented by Mr B.K. Holland of Messrs 
Aaron and Partners, Chester. 
 
The Licensing Officer presented the licensing authority’s position as outlined 
in the report [copy filed with the signed minutes].   
 
Mr A. Gwalchmai appearing on behalf of himself and his wife, briefly outlined 
how his family had been disturbed by noise from the licensed premises 
especially at weekends during the summer.  He explained how the family had 
to keep windows shut, even during hot summer nights in order to reduce the 
noise from the Kings Head.  He explained that their complaints were set out in 
their application for review.  
 
The licence holder’s representative noted that the village police officer had not 
personally received any complaints concerning the premises but some had 
been recorded on the Police National Computer which were received at 
another station and the police officer present confirmed that to be the case. 
There were no representations from any of the relevant authorities.   
 
All parties confirmed that they had been able to make their representations. 
 
The Sub-Committee withdrew to consider, in private, the application and the 
evidence they had heard, with the support of the Clerk.   
 
On their return the Chair announced their decision.  In reaching the decision 
members took into account the relevant written and verbal representations.   
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RESOLVED that no action to be taken in respect of a  review 
of the premises licence for the Kings Head, Meifod.   

 
The Clerk to the Sub-Committee advised the applicant and the local resident 
that she would confirm the decision in writing and reminded them of their right 
to appeal.  
 
 
The Chair thanked all for attending. 

 
 

County Councillor J. M. Williams  
Chair  

 


